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A few months ago, I attended the Christian Leadership Experience (different 

than the Lutheran Leadership Conference I attended more recently). This 

article by Mr. Dan Kunz of the Antioch Foundation speaks to the reality of 

change in our lives and how we might handle those changes as Christians. 

Enjoy! - Pastor Proeber 

One of the keynote speakers at the 2019 Christian Leadership Experience 

was Don Zietlow, CEO of Kwik Trip, Inc. At its recent year -end meetings 

for all co -workers, Don explained the challenge of change in the conven-

ience store industry. In a business focused primarily on gasoline and to-

bacco products, it became evident that something needed to change, with 

tobacco and gasoline sales slowly dwindling. For the past several years, 

Kwik Trip has changed its business model to incorporate hot food and pro-

duce.  

As Don Zietlow puts it,  

Change is risky, but not changing may be a greater risk. 

Isnõt that true in all facets of life? 

On a personal level, changing oneõs lifestyle can be a daunting task, but 

help is as close as your smartphone. Countless fitness apps make counting 

steps or counting calories relatively easy. Tracking your daily exercise 

can help shed unhealthy pounds and re -energize you. Although not all 

òself-helpó books are worthwhile, many of them tend to be worthy of your 

attention. If youõre a list-maker or a list -follower, some such books can im-

prove your organization, your interpersonal relations, or your effective-

ness at work. If you believe your personal relationship with Jesus isnõt what 

it could or should be, God himself provides all sorts of help.  

Continued on p. 2  

  

Is Change Worth the Risk?  
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First and foremost, being in Godõs Word daily will draw you closer to 

him. The number of devotionals available today are astounding. Most 

churches and other sources provide access to Bible studies in various 

forms. Numerous apps provide the convenience of Godõs Word at your 

fingertips.  

Matthew 11:28 òCome to me all you who are weary and burdened and 

I will give you rest.ó 

On a family level, perhaps you could use some help as well. Financial 

challenges can stretch relationships to the breaking point. A trusted 

financial advisor can be an effective way to navigate the reality of too 

much month left and not enough money. Several Christian financial help books and plans are available.  

Parenting can be a joy, but anyone will tell you that itõs not without challenges as well. Having a parenting mentor 

can be a huge help, whether it be a family member or friend. The best source of practical advice is, of course, a fel-

low Christian, someone who perhaps has navigated those challenges themselves at some point. Unfortunately, the 

world around us far too often pictures love as strictly a feeling, but itõs not just that. Itõs also a choice. A home where 

mom and dad not only love each other, but choose to love each other, is truly a place where obstacles can be over-

come.  

2 Corinthians 5:14 òFor the love of Christ compels uséó  Christõs love compels us to do many things, including lov-

ing one another, even when weõre not so lovable.  

Change is, indeed, risky, but not changing may not only be a greater risk, it may be disastrous! With God the Father 

as your supervisor, God the Spirit as your motivator, and God the Son as your navigator, may your efforts to change 

in the New Year be successful!   

Psalm 37:5 òCommit your way to the Lord. Trust in him and he will act.ó 

MIDWEEK LENTEN SERIES ON SMALL CATECHISM by Pastor Proeber  

The sermon series for our midweek services will focus on the six main parts of Lutherõs Small Catechism. òWhy the 

Catechism?ó you might ask. The Catechism is a rich resource that beautifully summarizes the truths of Godõs Word. 

Itõs more than a book we use for confirmation classes; itõs a rich resource for knowing God more deeply. Pastors 

Tullberg and Melke from Good Shepherd will join Pastor Proeber in this unique series which begins on Ash 

Wednesday, February 26th.  

Our services will again be at 4:00 and 6:30. Good Shepherd will have services at 10:30 AM and 7:00 PM, if the          

St. Paulõs schedule doesnõt work for you. 

THEMES FOR EACH SERVICE: 

Feb. 26 (Ash Wednesday) ð Keys and Confession 

March 4 ð Ten Commandments  

March 11 ð Baptism 

March 18 ð The Lordõs Prayer 

March 25 ð The Lordõs Supper 

April 1 ð The Apostlesõ Creed 
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CATECHISM CORNER 
 

 

Those God placed over us as his representa-

tives are also sinners. We may not always 

agree with their wishes, and we may be tempt-

ed to show disrespect when we do not agree. 

David gives us a wonderful example of how we 

can continue to honor those in authority even 

when we disagree with what they are doing. 

Read about how David honored the Lordõs 

anointed king even when the king was trying 

to kill him. (1 Samuel 26:1 -21)  

- Lutherõs Catechism 

CELEBRATING 40 YEARS IN THE MINISTRY FOR RANDY PAHL!  

by Jan Peronto  
Please join us on April 26th in celebrating 40 years of service for Randy Pahl.  We will have a spe-

cial focus on Randyõs service to the Lord at both church services that morning with a potluck 

luncheon and informal program following the second service.  We want to get the word out to all 

the people who have benefitted from Randyõs teaching and service to St. Paulõs, so please pass 

the word to your children who graduated from St. Paulõs and to other families who may no longer 

be with us.   

If you or someone you know has a story to share and is not able to be with us that day, you may send a message to 

Tama Drexler at ctcd@wctc.net to get the link for her One Drive to send a video message you recorded on a cell-

phone.  Please record in landscape rather than portrait for best results.  We hope to share these as part of the after-

noon program, but it may depend on how much time we have, so do know that all messages will be stored and giv-

en to Randy after the program for him to view at his leisure.  If recording is not your style, you may submit a written 

message to Jan Peronto at JKP111310@gmail.com that will be read aloud at the program or given to Randy after-

wards depending on time allowance. All messages, written or recorded, are due by April 1st to allow for editing 

and arrangement for the program.  Thank you.  
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                                      by Jan Peronto                                    
All women in the congregation are invited to a Saturday afternoon baby shower for 

Pastor and Amy Proeberõs baby boy on March 14th at 1:00 PM. Please join the Will-

ing Workers in celebrating the blessing God has given to the Proebers as they 

await his arrival in April.  The Proebers have registered on babylist.com which 

connects to several registries including Amazon, Walmart, Target and more, so you 

can shop in store or online.  Just go online to view the registry at www.babylist.com 

under Amy and Lucas Proeber.  You may also order SCRIP to give as a gift as well 

as to benefit our church and school for any of the three places listed above or gro-

cery stores such as Pick ôN Save and IGA for them to purchase items needed for the 

baby such as baby food and diapers.  Think ahead with SCRIP!  RSVP by March 8 

on the Sign Up Sheet on the Ministry Table or by calling Carol Newsom at                  

715-424-2608 or Sue Kulhanek at 715-421-4414 

We Welcome Our         
New Members:   

Matthew & Sarah  
Deniston and their 
children Elora & Nora. 

HELP WITH EASTER FOR KIDS 

by Kent Schroeder, Board of Family Ministry  
April 4 we will be hosting our next community outreach event - òEaster for Kidsó 

for kids ages 3 -10. This will be run the same way Christmas for Kids was. The time 

is 9:00 am to 11:45 am with a lunch to follow.  We will be having a devotion / Bible 

story, music, craft, make a snack, Bible story review, and games.   

We need your help in promoting this event.  There are several different opportuni-

ties for you to help.  

The first opportunity is to hand out postcards.  Postcards were put in your mailbox-

es with a note asking you to take the postcards with you when you are out in public, 

and if you see a family with little kids (or evidence of) go up to them hand them a 

postcard and say, ò I thought you might be interested in this. Have a nice day.ó 

The second one is to help distribute posters to businesses for posting in their 

stores.  On the Ministry Table there are packets of signs with a list of businesses 

attached to them.  We already know that these businesses are willing to put up our 

posters or have us put them up. Please take a packet (or more) and take the posters 

to them.  There are notes for how to deal with each business.  

The third way is to hang door hangers.  Door hangers will be put into your mail-

boxes. We ask that you go for a healthy walk and òhangó the door hangers on 

doors in your neighborhood and others that you walk through.  

In addition to helping with promoting Easter for Kids, we need help running the 

event.  Sign up sheets are on the Ministry Table, and those with email have been 

sent an email from SignUpGenius.  Please consider helping us.  Everything that 

needs to be done is well organized, and I can get you information on specific areas.  

Thank you for helping us.  Please add us to your prayers for this endeavor to reach 

many children with the Word of God.  

With the Lord 

Elaine Wittrock 
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SCHOOL NEWS by Principal John Melso  

PRESCHOOL PROGRAM EXPANDS 

The Votersõ Assembly approved the splitting of the preschool into a 

separate K3 and K4 program.  Mrs. Carole Melso will be the 4K lead 

teacher, and Mrs. Kelly Jensen will teach 3K.  The split allows us to    

potentially share Jesus with an additional 15 preschool students and 

their families.  It also provides us the opportunity to provide an im-

proved learning environment and better prepare our preschoolers    

for the transition into kindergarten.   

APPLY FOR FALL 2020 

We are taking applications for next school year.  Currently enrollment 

is open for returning students and members of St. Paulõs.  Open enroll-

ment to the public will begin in March.   

KINDERGARTEN ROUNDUP 

Kindergarten Roundup is scheduled for February 29 at 10:00 AM.    

Invitations have been sent out to our preschool families and those on 

our prospect list.   If you know of any families that might be interested  

in our kindergarten program, please share their names with Mr. Melso.  

BOOKFAIR A SUCCESS 

We had a very successful Book Fair.  Our grand total was $2,849.10. 

Half of the Scholastic dollars goes towards benefitting our school. 

Thank you to all our volunteers.  

BASKETBALL WRAPS UP 

Congratulations to our A Team basketball players and coaches for   

winning the consolation bracket at the Lutheran Elementary School  

Basketball Tournament hosted by Northland Lutheran High School.  

Special thanks to Jessica Kruger for coaching our A Team and to Jon 

Blum for coaching our B Team.  

https://psychcentral.com/blog/the-importance-of-involving-children-in-household-chores/

